(Date)

Dear (Parent addressed)

Each year, administrators struggle during state mandated tests with juggling class schedules and assuring there are a sufficient number of teachers to monitor non-testing students. Students who are not testing receive little academic engagement during the week of TAKS/STARR testing.

We would like to offer a solution to this struggle. Texas Association Family Career and Community Leaders of America (FCCLA), Service Learning Texas, and The Curriculum Center for Family and Consumer Sciences at Texas Tech University are excited to sponsor A Week of Service Learning.  During this week, non-testing students will apply critical thinking, academic and life skills they have learned from multiple curriculum areas to address real-world problems in their homes, school, and community. Students will partner with community groups to plan and implement relevant service in an area of the students choosing.

The suggested dates for A Week of Service Learning are March 26-30 or April 23-27. These dates are testing dates when a large portion of high school or middle school students will be testing while the remainder of students have little, or no, planned activities. Your child will have an opportunity to participate in rewarding service-learning projects that can have long-lasting effects on personal goals and future career plans. Students will work together to evaluate school and community needs in order to plan and implement appropriate service-learning projects. Students will be using critical thinking, life skills, teamwork, and cross curriculum knowledge to develop these projects with supervision from participating teachers. You, as the parent, are encouraged to participate as well.
In addition to the intrinsic benefits the students will receive from planning and implementing service-learning projects, participating schools will have the opportunity for recognition of the students’ efforts. Monetary prizes will be awarded by Texas FCCLA to three schools whose students plan and implement the most outstanding projects for A Week of Service Learning. It is our hope that you will encourage your child to become involved in A Week of Service Learning and reap the benefits of such involvement. 
If you have questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me.
Sincerely,

(Signature) 
